At a Special Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 16th September 2013 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)          

               Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
   

               Mr. B. Barber

   Mrs. A Carver
   Mrs J Davison
               


   Mr. J. Steel               

               Mrs V. Swinburn


   Mr. M.Wedd
       

               Mr. M Davis - Clerk 

Apologies: Mrs J. Faiers, Mr. A. Parry, Cllr Grove, Cllr. R. Bass and Cllr P.Swinburn 

Declaration of Interests:   None
Suspension of Standing Orders: Representatives from Hallam Land Management explained that they were there to make notes of issues raised.
To consider planning application 13/01049/OUT submitted by Hallam Land Management: Paper1 from Mr Simmonds with suggested comments had been circulated prior to the meeting. Paper2 was also tabled by Mrs Swinburn with suggested comments was tabled at the meeting. It was agreed that the sub committee would make some amendments to Paper1 and also include an indication of areas where Hallam had addressed concerns. The revised paper1 would be considered by the parish council on 7th October.
Planning applications for consideration:
13/01033/OUT, land off Ankerdine Road : Recommend refusal because the development does not meet the requirements of paragraph 55 of the National Planning Policy Framework, it is in the countryside and it is not included in the SWDP housing allocation or a site considered suitable for development in the SHLAA report May 2011
13/01102/FUL, Field NW of Lovington Villa: Recommend Refusal, There was concern that drainage and service information was not shown. Hallow Lane is very narrow at the access point and it is considered that it should be widened and improved visibility provided. There is also concern about the safety of horses being ridden onto Hallow Lane at this point.

13/01026/FUL, Land adjacent 7 Kenswick Mill: Recommend refusal because the development does not meet the requirements of paragraph 55 of the National Planning Policy Framework, it is in the countryside and it is not included in the SWDP housing allocation or a site considered suitable for development in the SHLAA report May 2011
13/01050/HOU, Hendon House, Bell Lane: Recommend Approval
Decisions:
13/00997/HOU, Newton House, Martley Road: Approved
Finance: Accounts for payment:
It was proposed by Mr. Steel, seconded by Mr Simmonds and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Smart Cut Ltd – Grounds maintenance, August & Sept                             £129.98

                - Grass cutting, August & Sept  

  
             £162.00







  Total =
            £291.98

2.  Grant Thornton – Audit 2012/2013                


            £240.00

3. MHDC – Contribution to Post Office rate relief              

            £108.13

AOB: No reports.

Date of Next meeting:  7th October 2013 at 7.30pm.         
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